September 1, 1964

Dear Aunt Julia.

Happy birthday, dear one: Mother tells me that September 6th is your special day, and I do believe you are going to be about 90 or 91 years old: Congratulations, and may God bless you with good health and much happiness in the years to come!!!!

Just returned from a weekend visit with Mother and Dad in Great Falls, and they are both pretty well and far too busy with grandchildren. But I guess that busy folks, are happy folks.

While there we enjoyed looking at some marvelous pictures that Aunt Abby had taken two years ago while visiting in our part of the country. Aunt Abby is a marvelous photographer, and talented in so many, many ways. Understand she has resigned her job as librarian and is in business for herself as a geneologist. Isn't that fine!!!

Sorry to learn that Uncle Campbell is not at all well. Believe he has lead a very unhappy life from the sketches I have heard.

Hope you'll enjoy a beautiful Texas autumn and winter. And again, a most happy, happy birthday to you, Aunt Julia, and many happy returns of your very special day!

Always, your loving niece,

Dernice